Drainage Board Meeting
January 4, 2022

Present: Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Heather Gries, Surveyor Jeff Meredith, Deputy Surveyor Chelsey
Scales, Auditor Melissa L. Bunner.

Location: Commissioners Meeting Roem, 2™ Floor, Courthouse
Meeting was called to order by Auditor Bunner at 1:48 P.M.

First order of business was to nomingtion a President. Brown made a motion to nominate Jim
Seiler as President. Gries seconded the motion. Motion was approved. The meeting was then
turned over to President Seiler.

Minutes
Brown made a motion to approve minutes for December 7, 2021. Gries seconded the motion.
Motion approved.

Surveyors Report

Lindsey storted with g follow-up to the discussion of Mr. Gaesser and his property concerns. After
talking with the Assessor’s office, it was determined that for tax assessment purposes it is figured by
deeded acreage and not measured acreage. Lindsey suggested a meeting with the Assessor’s office
and the Surveyor as the next step.

Meredith discussed his surveyors report. Midwest Engineers has been contacted about the possibility
of starting up a new watershed in January. He states that seven (7) are done and there are two {2)
more potential watersheds to complete,

There have been a few walk in’s requesting parcels and addresses on GIS as well as several surveyor
requests. He has also completed some Business Location Verifications.

Meredith is working with the Planning Commission to supply correct information to a potential
business owner.

Lindsey submitted a letter of consideration to act as Attorney for the Spencer County Drainage Board
on an as-needed basis in 2022, Gries motioned to accept the terms of the letter. Brown seconded
the motion. Motion approved, |

Gries made a motion to adjourn. Brown seconded the motion. Motion approved.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:02 P.M.
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